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HARBOUR ISLE AT HUTCHINSON ISLAND EAST 

CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.
Board of Directors Meeting
Monday, June 22, 2015
Minutes

1.  CALL TO ORDER:  
·  President Karl Tutt called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance   was recited.
2.  ROLL CALL/ESTABLISH A QUORUM OF BOARD MEMBERS: 
·  The Board was polled.  Board members present were President Karl Tutt, Vice President John Murphy, Treasurer Walt Dinneen, Secretary Annette Sanniota, Director Alan Goodhard and Director Walt Lynch. Director John Bradley was present via teleconference.   Also present were Dawn Atwood and Julie Lynch representing FitrstService Residential.  There were 10 residents present.  A quorum was established. 
3.  PROOF OF NOTICE:  
·  Notice was posted on June 18, 2015 in accordance with Florida Statutes 718.
4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
·  On a motion made by John Murphy and a second by Annette Sanniota, the Board voted unanimously to waive the reading of the April 27, 2015 Board meeting minutes and accept as posted on the website.
5.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  
·   Karl thanked the membership for their attendance. Karl advised the membership of Director John Bradley’s resignation from the Board. Karl thanked John for his dedication, commitment and hard work on the Board and for the residents of HIE. John Bradley thanked the Board, staff and residents of HIE for the opportunity to serve. 
6.   VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
· There was no Vice President’s report presented.
7.    SECRETARY’S REPORT:
·   Annette Sanniota presented the Secretary’s Report. Annette explained that the Aged Owner Balances were at an excellent level.  Annette advised the membership that there were 12 units currently delinquent, but only 3 units with significant balances. One unit had a payment plan arranged, another had recently been sold and the third that the Association will take certificate of title subject to the mortgage, a unit that the Association plans to rent to help  recoup some losses.
8.      TREASURER’S REPORT:  
· Walt Dineen presented the Treasurer’s report. Walt presented an overview of the Association’s financial position for April and May 2015.  He addressed income, expenses and the budget. Walt also explained that our operating cash and reserve cash were in a very good position, with a positive cash flow. Walt advised the membership that the board are continuing to review Vendor contracts and costs. Walt also advised that the Association had recently received an Audit with a positive outcome. Walt also informed the membership that we are in the process of obtaining a current Reserve study and preparing for the next year’s budget.
9.         MANAGER’S REPORT:
· Dawn Atwood presented the Manager’s Report (On file). 
10.      NEW BUSINESS: 
·  A motion was made by John Murphy and a second by Walt Lynch to accept Director John Bradley’s resignation from the Board. Motion carried unanimously.
· A motion was made Alan Goodhard and a second by Walt Lynch to appoint Elvis Rodriguez as Director to the Board. Motion carried unanimously.
· A motion was made by Walt Lynch and a second by Walt Dinneen to ratify and approve the HIE Audit.  Motion carried unanimously.

· A motion was made by Walt Lynch and a second by John Murphy to ratify and approve Brian Felter Pool Service as the new Pool Maintenance Contractor. Motion carried unanimously.

· A motion was made by John Murphy and a second by Walt Dinneen to ratify and approve Brian Felter Pool Service to acid wash the pool and spa. Motion carried unanimously.

· A motion was made by Annette Sanniota and a second by Walt Dinneen to ratify and approve JR Frazer to complete a reserve study. Motion carried unanimously.  

11.      OTHER BUSINESS:  

· A motion was made by Walter Lynch and a second by Annette Sanniota to ratify and approve the installation of a new AC unit in the Guardhouse. Motion carried unanimously.  
12.       MEMBERSHIP SEGMENT:
·  Areas of concern addressed by the membership included smoking on the catwalks, which management will address by sending a courtesy notice to the residents in question. Another resident addressed her concern about staining of the pool and cracked and stained pool tiles, The Board advised the tiles will be replaced at a future date and that the staining will be addressed with the upcoming acid wash and a stain treatment that the new Pool service contractor will be using.  A resident suggested we convert the pool from a chlorinated pool to a salt water pool. The Board recommended that at a future date we will do a comparative analysis on this subject.
13.      ADJOURNMENT:
· John Murphy moved the meeting to be adjourned, seconded by Annette Sanniota and passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

